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President’s  Notes

The Communications 
Committee has a 
Facebook page! 
We’ve passed 

1000 likes!  

 LIKE our page and get reminders  
and event updates.  

It’s a great way to keep in touch!
You can find us at "Park Glen Neighborhood Association" 

www.facebook.com/parkglenhoa

Hi Folks,
I can’t say that I’m a fan of really 
cold temperatures but winter 
in Texas isn’t usually that bad. 
Typically there are a couple 
of cold snaps and we’re off to 
spring. It does however, allow 
our committees and volunteers to 
take a breath from the constant 
work of planning and organizing 
the bigger neighborhood events 
like the Turkey Trot and Holiday 
in the Park. This year we also 
partnered with the Alliance 
United Methodist Church and 
hosted our neighborhood’s first 
Polar Express night. We had a 
great turnout to enjoy popcorn, 
hot chocolate and a great family 

movie, Polar Express. Many 
thanks to Pastor Jim McGlurg and 
the AUMC staff for the use of their 
facility. The next big event will 
be the annual Eggstravanganza. 
Check ParkGlen.org for details. 
Volunteers are ALWAYS needed 
as are vendors!

The break in action provides a 
natural transition to talk about 
some other things. Don’t forget to 
weather-proof your home. If you 
haven’t, you should think about 
things like wrapping exposed 
pipes, protecting pool equipment 
and caring for plants and pets. 

Also, while the winter provides a 
break from cutting the lawn, if you 
live in an area of our neighborhood 
that has tree lined streets it’s likely 
that you have leaves at your curb. 
Please take the time to pick them 
up so the city can collect them. 
Last, it’s not too early to begin 
thinking about spring projects and 

lawn care. If you plan to make 
modifications to your home, don’t 
forget to get an approval prior to 
starting the job. ParkGlen.org 
has all the information to get you 
started. 

Also, in Park Glen, there are very 
few, what I call “one and done” 
lawns. What I mean by that is, 
very few lawns are maintenance 
free, you know…put down seed 
or sod, water and nothing else is 
required? If your lawn is like mine 
and most others, you may need to 
seed and fertilize a couple of times 
a year. If you didn’t put grass seed 
on your lawn in the fall, it’s not 
too late (some dirt preparation 
may be required as well). There 
are multiple online sources to help 
you.

You might ask yourself, aren’t 
there more important things to talk 
about than neighborhood events or 
lawns and leaves? My answer is, 

as a community I think everything 
we do is important and most are 
directly in our control. It’s up to us 
to create the environment where 
we want to raise our families. If 
we desire a vibrant neighborhood, 
there’s nothing more important 
than bringing the community 
together. And great community 
goes hand in hand with a clean, 
attractive look that helps home 
values remain where we want 
them. So, yes, there are other 
important things to talk about, but 
“more important”, I’m not sure.

As always, I want to make sure 
you know PGNA always needs 
your help. If you’re interested in 
getting involved, please let us 
know. ParkGlen.org has contact 
information or send a note to 
PGNANewsletter@gmail.org.

Thanks,
Kevin

A-Quality 
Home Repair

 Reliable!
Affordable!

Guaranteed!
 

Call Dereck Muzquiz Today!
817-262-2185

aqualityhomerepair@live.com

“Let YOUR Headaches 
be MY Headaches!”

Best Turkey Trot EVER!!!
We have some really exciting news regarding the 11th annual Turkey Trot results!!! This year we had almost 700 runners (new 
record!!) and our proceeds from the race was over $11,000!!!!!!!!! We waaaay exceeded our expectations and never in the history 
of this event has the dollar amount been so high! We will be able to fully fund the Park Glen Scholarship fund for this year!!!! 
THANK YOU to everyone involved and extra thanks to all the volunteers who made this event such a success!!!!!
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Eggstravaganza 
is Coming!!  

We are in the process of planning and coordinating our big Easter 
event for March 26th.  This is by far our biggest attended event 
with over 1000 folks coming out and joining in the fun!  If you 
would like to have a vendor/crafter booth this year, please contact 
Dana at PGNANewsletter@gmail.com or go online and submit 
your vendor form at www.ParkGlen.org.    Get your name in soon 
as spots are exclusive and fill up quickly! There will be a list of 
folks who have already secured a spot on the sign up page.  

Can you help stuff eggs for the
Eggstravaganza in your free time?

Please e-mail Sandra at Zwergs@gmail.com

Please sweep and bag the leaves in the street by your 
house. Help keep Park Glen beautiful and a great 

place to live!

We are open!
5124 N. Tarrant Pkwy., Fort Worth
(N.Tarrant Pkwy. &
Park Vista)

Look for our newspaper Grand Opening insert! 
Present coupon before ordering.  Limit one coupon per customer per visit.
Only one free item per coupon.  Not valid with any other discounts or offers.
Cash value 1/20th of one cent.Plus tax if applicable.  ©2011 McDonald's Corporation.

(Valid now thru August, 2016)

FREE small coffee
with your breakfast

item purchase.
(Valid now thru August, 2016)

FREE sandwich
with an Extra Value

Meal® purchase.
Present coupon before ordering.  Limit one coupon per customer per visit.
Only one free item per coupon.  Not valid with any other discounts or offers.
Cash value 1/20th of one cent.Plus tax if applicable.  ©2011 McDonald's Corporation.
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 If you are interested in getting involved in your neighborhood 
please feel free to contact us at 

PGNANewsletter@gmail.com or www.ParkGlen.org.

March 12
2:00 PM & 7:30 PM

March 13
2:00 PM

Tarrant County College NE
828 W. Harwood Rd

Hurst, TX 76054

$25.00* Adults
$18.00* Children 12 and under

*plus service fee

Sleeping
 Beauty

Tickets available at
www.northcentralballet.com

North Central Ballet
presents

We would like to WELCOME our new 
homeowners to Park Glen! 

February is American Heart 
Month and Black History Month  

Feb 2nd	�������������������Groundhog’s Day
Feb 4th	��������������������Board Meeting, 7p, Longhorn Activity 

Center, Park Vista and Basswood 
Feb 7th	��������������������Superbowl Sunday
Feb 11th	�������������������Make a Friend Day (because you can 

never have enough friends!)
Feb 14th	������������������Valentine’s Day
Feb 15th	������������������President’s Day
Feb 17th	������������������Random Acts of Kindness Day 
Feb 28th	������������������Public Sleeping Day (wait, what??!!)
Feb 29th	������������������LEAP DAY!!  (not again until 2020)

4160 Heritage Trace Pkwy,  Suite 400
Fort Worth, Texas 76244
817-741-2020
heritage-eyecare.com

Anjonette Colvin, O.D., P.A.

Heritage Trace Pkwy.

Heritage Family EyeCare

We accept most insurance plans and Care Credit.

Heritage Church  
of Christ

Ol
d  

 D
en

ton

Be
ac

h  
St

.

Hours: M-F 9a-7p 
and Sat 9a-2p

Helping you look and see your best 
Call today to schedule an appointment.
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North Texas Food Bank 
4500 S. Cockrell Hill Road 

Dallas, TX 75236-2028 
214.330.1396

ntfb.org

As a nonprofit hunger relief organization, we 
distribute donated, purchased and prepared 
foods through a network of more than 340 Food 
Assistance Partners in 13 counties. Every day, we 
support the nutritional needs of children, families 
and seniors through education, advocacy and 
strategic partnerships.

3.5” x 2.5” | Maximum Font Size: 30 pt

The market changes. Are you
prepared?

Kolburn W Conway, CFP®, AAMS®
Financial Advisor
.

5310 N Tarrant Pkwy Ste 120
Keller, TX 76244
817-577-6047
www.edwardjones.com

Member SIPC

Covenant 
Corner

SOLAR PANELS
There have been a number of requests about solar panels 
lately, sparked by a couple of companies soliciting Park Glen 
homeowners to install solar panels on the roofs of houses.  
Solar panels are generally allowed in Park Glen but require 
advance approval of the Architectural Control Committee.  
The Association’s Solar Energy guidelines are included in the 
“Bulletins” on the Park Glen website (www.ParkGlen.org).  
Guidelines and an approval form for any other kind of property 
modification can be found there as well.

The companies are apparently offering to pay to put solar panels 
on the roofs of homes in return for a long-term commitment from 
the homeowner to purchase electricity.  We encourage anyone 
considering such a deal to research the Texas government website 
www.PowerToChoose.org to see what kinds of electricity rates 
are available without the hassle and unattractiveness of solar 
panels.  There are many providers offering electricity at rates of 
only 5 to 7 cents per kilowatt-hour without solar panels.

Congratulations to Our 
Crossword Puzzle Winner!

The winner of the $50 gift card prize for successfully solving the 
December crossword puzzle was Sharon Erdahl. Thanks to all 
who participated.  Please look for our next puzzle in our March 
newsletter!

Enrolling 2 - 5 year olds
Monday & Wednesday 9 am- 2 pm

817-915-2307
8425 Parkwood Hill Blvd., Fort Worth, TX
gfaubel@meandmyfriendspreschool.com

www.meandmyfriendspreschool.com

Me & My Friends 
Preschool Opening 

January 
2016
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Santa Came to Park Glen!!
Our annual Holiday in the Park event was a big success!  There was something for everyone this year!  The train rode folks around the park, there 
was some Christmas shopping going on thanks to all of our vendors and crafters, the little kids and big kids enjoyed the inflatables, the cookies 
and hot chocolate were a big hit and of course the main attraction was the big man himself, Santa!  He brought his wife and a helper elf this year!  

We had a record number of Park Glen residents come out and join us for all the fun this year!  We have decided to extend the time of the event by 
an hour next year so you will have have 3 hours of holiday fun!!  A big thank you to all of those who volunteered their time to ensure that Park Glen 
families had a great time!

Polar Express Movie Night
We had almost 100 people come out and join us for our very first Park Glen Holiday Movie Night!  Kids came dressed in their pajamas (some 
parents too!).  They received their very own Polar Express train ticket from the train conductor. Fresh popcorn and hot chocolate were served 
throughout the evening and after the movie, each child received the first gift of Christmas.  

We are hoping to make the movie night an annual event for Park Glen.  We are open for suggestions for next year’s movie and would love your 
input on how we can make it bigger and better! Thank you to our volunteers and a big thank you to those who donated food that went to the 
local food bank!  We appreciate your generosity!  
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The contest judges sure had their hands full this year!  There were some great decorations and a lot of effort was put into making things look just 
right!  After a few nights of judging, one winner from each Park Glen village(13) was awarded a $75 gift card and a sign to display in their yard.   
Here are your 2015 Christmas Light Contest winners. . .

Holiday Light Contest Winners!
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Asian Oven Roasted 
Pulled Pork

Recipe of the Month

Ingredients:
•	 About 4-5 pound pork butt or pork 

shoulder
•	 1 medium onion, diced
•	 2 Tablespoons olive oil
•	 5-6 medium cloves garlic, minced
•	 1- 15 oz. can diced or crushed tomatoes
•	 2 Tablespoons finely grated or minced 

fresh ginger
•	 1/4 cup fish sauce or soy sauce 
•	 2 Tablespoons chili garlic sauce or use Gluten Free Hot 

Sauce
•	 1 Tablespoon spicy brown mustard
•	 1/4 cup brown sugar, packed
•	 1 teaspoon fresh cracked black pepper

Directions:
1. Pre-heat oven to 350 degrees F.
2. Heat a medium sauce pan over medium-high heat. Then add 
oil, onion and garlic. Cook onions and garlic till soft and fragrant.
3. Add tomatoes, ginger, fish sauce, chili garlic sauce, mustard, 
brown sugar and black pepper. Gently stir the sauce and simmer 
on low heat for about 5 minutes. Remove from heat and set aside.
4. Heat large cast iron pan or deep oven proof skillet on medium-
high heat. Lightly coat the pork shoulder with oil and season all 
sides with salt and pepper.
5. Sear each side of the pork shoulder on the hot pan until the 
pork is brown. About 3-5 minutes per side.
6. Remove the pan or skillet from the heat and lay the pork in 
the pan.
7. Pour the tomato sauce mixture over the pork into the oven 
proof pan. Cover the pork with aluminum foil.
8. Bake the pork for about 4 hours, or until the pork is tender and 
easily shreds with a fork. Skim off any excess fat, then shred the 
pork in the sauce. This keeps the pork moist and juicy. 
9. Allow the pork to rest for about 15 minutes before shredding 
the whole shoulder. Keep foil over the shredded pork to keep it 
warm before serving.

Thank You for 
Your Generosity!
We want to thank all of you who brought food 

items to the Holiday in the Park event and the Polar 
Express Movie Night!  We donated 200 lbs of food to 
our local food bank!  Thank you for your kindness!  

Park Glen Neighbors are always willing to help!

www.edwardjones.com

3.5” x 5” | Maximum Font Size: 36 pt

Jack D Webb
Financial Advisor
.

901 Keller Parkway Suite G
Keller, TX 76248
817-431-2829

Member SIPC

How will you pay
for retirement?
Let’s talk.
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Interested in Scouting in the Park Glen Area?
Contact Bob Kilburn @ 817-789-9907 or bobkilburn@sbcglobal.net.

or visit our websites: For Boy Scouts  https://troop205.trooptrack.com
For Cub Scouts  http://fortworthpack205.weebly.com

PARK GLEN SCOUTING
By Bob Kilburn

How is your New Year going?  The Cubs 
Scouts and Boys Scout from Pack & Troop 
205 finished the year strong and are making a 
great start.   For service this month they began 
cleaning up some of the Creek bed in our park 
had debris washed up by all the recent rain. The 
Boy Scouts had an Astronomy Campout at The 
Three Rivers Foundation Comanche Springs 
Astronomy Campus where they stayed up all 
night observing the stars and other such stuff in 
the night sky and earned their Astronomy Merit 

Badge in the meantime.  Some of the boys in 
the Venture Patrol went to IFLY and practiced 
indoor Skydiving or actually riding the wind. 
	
The Cub Scouts finished celebrating the 
Christmas season by Caroling at the Brookdale 
Retirement Home in Watauga. They held their 
annual orienteering course in Acadia Trail 
Park getting ready for the CUB-O.  One of the 
largest orienteering events in North America! 
Over 2000 Cub Scouts, leaders and parents 
participate each year in the CUB-O orienteering 

competitions at Sid Richardson Boy Scout 
Ranch.  Both the Boy Scouts and Cubs Scouts 
participating in the Tree Lighting @ Alliance 
United Methodist Church, they sang Christmas 
Carols, ate smores with hot chocolate. 

They also began their Annual Mulch Fundraiser. 
So get your mulch delivered to your doorstep. 
For more info contact Deanna Kilburn 817-
229-4051 or mommadeanna@gmail.com or 
Website https://troop205.trooptrack.com

See just how big your savings could be. 
Your savings could add up to hundreds of 
dollars when you put all your policies together 
under our State Farm® roof.
GET TO A BETTER STATE.™ CALL ME TODAY.

State Farm Mutual Automobile Insurance Company, State Farm Indemnity Company, Bloomington, IL

Discounts as big as a 
house. Or condo.
Or apartment.

1103155.1

Clint Goin CLU, Agent
7420 N Beach St., Suite 234
Fort Worth, TX  76137
Bus: 817-485-5660
Fax: 817-485-5601
www.clintgoin.com 

Thrive – technology     
meets premium nutrition
An 8-week wellness experience
•	 Weight Management 
•	 Mental Clarity
•	 Derma Fusion 

Technology

•	 Appetite Control
•	 Metabolic Support
•	 All Natural Time 

Release

Jump start your new healthy life!
Contact me today! 

Jeanne Manning
Jeanne.m2014@gmail.com

Jeannem.le-vel.comle-vel.com

For more information about  
the Cookie Program,visit 

www.texascookietime.org

It’s Cookie Time!
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By Alanna Mussawwir-Bias

Ms. Kimberly C. – our fearless CoLeader 
walked in the Susan G. Komen Breast Cancer 
3-Day Walk in Dallas, TX.  We volunteered 
several hours at the Parklhill Junior High cheer 
station where we handed out SWAPs and Hi-
fives.  We met walkers from all over Texas 
including breast cancer survivors, supportive 
friends & families, and men walking in support 
of their wives, mothers, and sisters.  We hoped 
to help others feel happy and treasured every 
courageous smile at Mile 10 on Day-2 of the 
walk.

Brownies, Juniors, and Cadettes recently 
attended our 2nd Annual Girls Can Code 
Workshop where they had fun with computer 
coding. Girl Scouts learned about circuits 
and how to combine their imagination, some 
cardboard, wires, a few bananas, computer 
engineering concepts, the internet, and a laptop 
to create their own Operation Games and Video 
Came Controllers.  Pac-Man and Super Mario 
Brother never looked the same.
 
Cadette, Senior, and Ambassador Girl Scouts 
in our Service Unit were recently selected for 

the GS-TOP Media Corp.  These girls will be 
our local spokesgirls during the Cookie Season 
and beyond.  Media Corp girls will have 
interview opportunities for TV & Print, and 
they have many public speaking opportunities 
throughout the Girl Scout year. Check out 360 
West Magazine that hits newsstands in January 
2016, we are featured in this edition.

Girl Scout Cookie Season will begin on 
January 15, 2016 thru February 28, 2016.  Our 
girls are working to earn days/weeks at Girl 
Scout camp and to use some cookie proceeds 
toward their 2017 Costa Rica Tour.  We look 
forward to the communities continued support 
of our Girl Scout Cookie Sale.  
 
SAVE THE DATE: Feb. 14, 2016 – Girl Scout 
Troop 1171 Cookie Drop at the Longhorn Cub 
Scout Center on Basswood Blvd @ 11:00AM 
to 3:00PM.  Please help Girl Scouts of Texas 
Oklahoma Plains support our military troops by 
donating one or two boxes of your favorite Girl 
Scout Cookies to the Troop To Troop Program 
during our Operation Cookie Drop Event.  

Interested in Girl Scouts in Park Glen Area?  
Contact Alanna Bias @ 817-403-1875 or 

Gstoptroop1171@gmail.com, Girl Scouts of 
Texas Oklahoma Plains website http://www.
gs-top.org

Girl Scouts in Park Glen
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Park Glen Neighborhood Association Contact Information
Board Members

Kevin Hammack, President 
PGNAKevin@gmail.com

Russell Zwerg, Vice Pres/Treasurer 
PGNARussell@gmail.com

Susan Kenney, Secretary 
PGNASusan@gmail.com

Jack Webb, Director 
PGNAJack@gmail.com

Barry Bryan, Director 
PGNABarry@gmail.com

Sterling Rice, Director
PGNASterling@gmail.com

Bonnie Hoke, Director
PGNABonnie@gmail.com

Property Manager
Real Manage

ParkGlen@ciramail.com, (PREFERRED way to contact)
1.866.4RealService (1.866.473.2573)
Monday through Friday, 7:30a-7:00p

PGNA Website – www.ParkGlen.org

Neither Community News Connection, the HOA, Board of Directors, Management or membership 
of Park Glen explicitly or implicitly endorse any advertisement, the accuracy thereof or the 

qualifications, ability or professional standing of any advertiser or service provider, or the quality of 
any service or product. Park Glen Connection does not in any way endorse or support, nor does 
it take any credit or responsibility for any of the services, paid or volunteer, listed herein. The Park 

Glen Connection is not paid for by the homeowners’ dues and is not funded by the HOA in any 
way. The Park Glen Connection is not a negative publication. It is a community newspaper created 

to inform and serve the community. Park Glen Connection strives to report only good news; we 
do not allow articles on politics, religion, controversial topics or any editorials. We also reserve 

the right to refuse any advertiser or article submission that we feel is not right for this “community 
philosophy” or not a good fit for this publication.

DEADLINE for the March Issue of  
Park Glen Connection is February 1, 2016

Important Numbers 
for the City of  
Fort Worth

To place a business advertisement
in the Park Glen Connection, contact

COMMUNITY NEWS CONNECTION
info@communitynewsconnection.com 

or 972.396.8855

1,000 full-color glossy
 business cards  

for $75*

*1 revision allowed. All content must be provided. 

Eye-Catching Graphic Design

Focus Designs
214-680-9021
mrybiski1@verizon.net

That price includes the design!!

Emergency  ....................................................911
City Hall..........................................................(817) 392-2255 
Ambulance Services  ......................................(817) 927-9620 
Fire Department (Non-emergency).................(817) 922-3000 
Police Department...........................................(817) 335-4222 
Animal Care/Control.......................................(817) 392-3737 
Bulk Item Pickup / Recycling.........................(817) 392-1234 
Water Department...........................................(817) 392-4477
United Pacific Railroad...................................(800) 848-8715
Graffiti Abatement..........................................(817) 212-2700
Jim Britton, Code Enforcement......................(817) 994-0693
Scott Cryer, NPO............................................(817) 210-0183

Stay connected! 
Check out our 

website at
www.ParkGlen.org 

RELIABLE SERVICE WITH QUALITY RESULTS
  Your Neighborhood Lawn Service

Trim Shrubs,New Beds,Flagstone Walkways, 
French Drains, Bed Edging, Cleanups.

captainronslawn.com
captronlwn@aol.com

817-485-7890
May God Bless

Captain Ron’s Lawns & Landscaping, Inc.

18 YEARS IN 
BUSINESS 

SERVING YOU

Call today! 
214-236-0677

Professional 
Lawn Sprinkler 

Service

www.irrigationdetail.com
wkmichael@sbcglobal.net

Irrigation Detail, Inc.
SPRINKLERS,  

DRAINAGE, LIGHTING 

Kirk Michael
License #4460
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Phoenix was part of a animal 
cruelty case. When the Shel-
ter received the call Phoenix 
was tied to a tree with no 
access to food or water, it was 
obvious he had been this way 
for many weeks.  He was no 
longer strong enough to stand 
and was carried to safety.  
What was the excuse? They claimed he was aggressive. Phoenix is not ag-
gressive at all.  He plays with other dogs and children.  We will never know 
the truth and why he had to suffer like he did but we do know he will never 
have to suffer again.  Phoenix is very loving.  He knows what we have done 
for him and he appreciates it.  Phoenix needs a family to call his own that will 
love him no matter what.  He is very smart and ready to please.  He needs 
someone to work with him and show him how to love, show him a normal life 
a life he should of had in the first place.  He needs a second chance!

If interested in meeting Phoenix, please email: 
 inquire@apollosupportandrescue.org  

and ask for Phoenix! 

Apollo Support & 
Rescue Adoption Center
314 E. 4th Street Justin, TX 76247
Open 9-5 Monday-Sunday

Apollo Dog  
of the Month!

The dates have been set and the Board
 has approved our 2016 Calendar of Events.  

Mark your calendars now!
Thursday, February 4 - Board Meeting
Thursday, March 3 - Board Meeting
Saturday, March 26 - Eggstravaganza
Thursday, April 7 - Board Meeting
Saturday, April 16 - Community Shredding
Thursday, May 5 - Board Meeting
Thursday, June 2 - Board Meeting
Saturday, June 11 - Pool/Movie Night
Saturday, July 2 - Independence Day Celebration
Thursday, July 7 - Board Meeting

Saturday, July 16 - Pool/Movie Night
Thursday, August 4 - Board Meeting
Saturday, August 20 - Pool/Movie Night
Tuesday, August 30 - Annual Meeting & Board Election
Thursday, September 1 - Board Meeting
Tuesday, October 4 - National Night Out Block Parties
Thursday, October 6 - Board Meeting
Thursday, November 3  - Board Meeting
Thursday, November 24  - Thanksgiving Day Turkey Trot
Thursday, December 1 - Board Meeting
Saturday, December 3 - Holiday in the Park
Saturday, December 17 - Christmas Movie Night

Park Glen 2016 Upcoming Events


